
 
A guide for farmers and famers’ market managers: 

Accepting SNAP, FMNP, FreshConnect checks, or Double Up Food Bucks? 
 

FreshConnect Checks Program 

Program Linked Here (Scroll down to FreshConnect) 

• Eligibility Verification: Farmers interested in participating in the FreshConnect 
Checks program should verify their eligibility with the New York State Department of 
Agriculture and Markets. This may involve meeting certain criteria related to the 
types of produce they offer and their participation in farmers’ markets. 

• Registration: Once eligibility is confirmed, farmers can register for the FreshConnect 
Checks program through the appropriate channels provided by the Department of 
Agriculture and Markets. This typically involves completing an application form and 
providing necessary documentation. 

• Participation Requirements: Farmers must comply with program guidelines and 
requirements, which may include accepting FreshConnect Checks as a form of 
payment for eligible produce sold at designated farmers markets. Farmers should 
familiarize themselves with the rules and regulations governing the program to 
ensure compliance. 

• Record-Keeping: Participating farmers may be required to maintain accurate 
records of FreshConnect Checks transactions, including the amount of checks 
redeemed and the corresponding sales. This information may need to be reported to 
program administrators periodically. 

 

Farmers' Market Nutrition Program (FMNP) 

Program Linked Here 

• Certification: Farmers interested in accepting FMNP vouchers must first become 
certified as authorized FMNP vendors. This process involves applying for 
certification through the state agency overseeing the FMNP program and meeting 
eligibility criteria. 

• Training: Certified FMNP vendors may be required to undergo training on program 
rules, procedures, and requirements. This training helps ensure that vendors 
understand how to properly accept and process FMNP vouchers at farmers 
markets. 

 

https://agriculture.ny.gov/operating-farmers-market
https://agriculture.ny.gov/operating-farmers-market
https://agriculture.ny.gov/farming/selling-products-farmers-market


• Redemption Process: Once certified, farmers can accept FMNP vouchers from 
eligible participants, including seniors and WIC recipients, at designated farmers 
markets. Farmers must follow the redemption process specified by the FMNP 
program, which may involve verifying the validity of vouchers and maintaining 
transaction records. 

 

Accepting SNAP Benefits 

Program Linked Here 

• SNAP Retailer Status: Farmers interested in accepting SNAP benefits must first 
obtain authorization as SNAP retailers. This involves applying for SNAP retailer 
status through the United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) Food and 
Nutrition Service (FNS). 

• Equipment and Training: SNAP retailers need to acquire the necessary equipment, 
such as EBT card readers, to process SNAP transactions. Additionally, farmers may 
need to undergo training on how to use this equipment and comply with SNAP 
regulations. 

• Compliance: Farmers must adhere to SNAP regulations and guidelines when 
accepting SNAP benefits as payment for eligible food items. This includes 
maintaining accurate records of SNAP transactions and ensuring compliance with 
program rules. 

 

Double Up Food Bucks NY 

Program Information Linked Here 

• Program Overview: Double Up Food Bucks NY is a nutrition incentive program 
operated by Field & Fork Network. The Double Up Food Bucks NY program provides 
individuals and families who use SNAP benefits with a $1 for $1 match on SNAP 
eligible purchases, up to $20 per day, to purchase additional fresh local fruits & 
vegetables. For example, if a customer spends $20 of SNAP at a site, they will earn 
$20 of Double Up Food Bucks that they can spend on fresh produce. Most farmers 
markets and farm stands run the program during the peak of the NY-state growing 
season July 1 to October 31. 

• Program Enrollment: Farmers interested in participating in the Double Up Food 
Bucks program should inquire about enrollment opportunities through the program 
administrator, Field & Fork Network. To enroll in Double Up Food Bucks interested 
sites must complete an application and be able to meet program requirements. The 

https://www.fns.usda.gov/snap/farmer-producer
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fieldandforknetwork.com%2F2024-double-up-food-bucks-ny-season-applications-are-open-for-farmers-markets-farm-stands-mobile-markets%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cccm73%40cornell.edu%7Cba50111888d44894693e08dc3a2017c4%7C5d7e43661b9b45cf8e79b14b27df46e1%7C0%7C0%7C638449156719028068%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=5VINUnbdDbn9OBqAav3WBCtxjy3rPsAMCglAQakxKWA%3D&reserved=0


2024 application can be found at this link - 2024 Double Up Food Bucks Application 
– and closes on Sunday, March 31, 2024.  

• Training and Support: Participating farmers and markets will receive training and 
ongoing support from the Double Up Food Bucks program team on how to 
effectively run and participate in the program. This includes guidance on promoting 
the program to SNAP-participating customers, processing transactions, and 
customer support. 

• Promotion: Farmers and market managers can promote their participation in the 
Double Up Food Bucks program to customers at farmers markets to encourage 
SNAP recipients to take advantage of the program's benefits. The Double Up Food 
Bucks team will provide participating sites with a variety of physical and digital 
marketing materials. 

• Reimbursement/Payment: Double Up Food Bucks operates on a monthly 
reimbursement schedule. Participating sites submit a monthly reimbursement 
report to the program and receive a check based on the amount of Double Up Food 
Bucks that customers spend at the site to bring home fresh produce.  

• Double Up Food Bucks Contact: If you have any questions about Double Up Food 
Bucks or the application please reach out to Double Up Food Bucks NY Program 
Manager, Jake Kowal, at jkowal@fieldandforknetwork.com.  

 

By following these steps and meeting program requirements, farmers and market 
managers can increase access and participation in programs such as FreshConnect 
Checks, FMNP, SNAP benefits acceptance, and Double Up Food Bucks, thereby increasing 
access to fresh, locally grown produce for underserved communities while supporting their 
own businesses. 

 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fpages%2Fresponsepage.aspx%3Fid%3DPs2c3kEnEE652JNVmjn8P_yhNytK6QBDibTzJX6j7WdUOVZKTEYwSU5WME1EQ1ZUQU1UNU1ZUkNRWi4u&data=05%7C02%7Cccm73%40cornell.edu%7Cba50111888d44894693e08dc3a2017c4%7C5d7e43661b9b45cf8e79b14b27df46e1%7C0%7C0%7C638449156719035555%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=nRLN3Lv%2Fz%2BudXW1g2x9TTx%2BMmTEDXmcsLHOWODAre4E%3D&reserved=0
mailto:jkowal@fieldandforknetwork.com

